
 

 

Mount Joy Township  

Supervisors’ Workshop Meeting 

 June 6, 2012, 7:00 p.m. 
 

Meeting Minutes 
 

Present:  Board Chairman - John Gormont; Supervisors - David Updyke, Gilbert Clark, Bradley Trostle, Mike Gearhart;   

               Susan Smith, Solicitor; Sheri Moyer/Office Assistant  
    
_ 0  _     Number of Residents Signed Attendance Sheet for this meeting. 
 

The Mount Joy Township Board of Supervisors met this date, as publicly advertised, at the Mount Joy Township Building located at 902 Hoffman 

Home Rd., Gettysburg, PA 17325. 

Item/Topic Discussion Action/Resolution Follow Up/ 

Date 

I. Call to Order John Gormont presiding. 

Starting Time: 7:00 pm 

 

 

 

II. Public Comments None   

III. Business    

 A. Junkyard Licensing 

Fees 

Presented: 

Loaded hourly rate per Twp. employee.   

Zoning Officer Allocation of Time 

Twp. Office Assistant Allocation of Time 

Treasurer Allocation of Time 

Zoning Officer will track time it 

takes to do Junk Yard inspections 

this year.  Adjustment for fees will be 

discussed at the Supervisors  Jan. 

Organization meeting. 

 

 B. Personnel  Sheri Moyer has completed her training and is now a notary.  Her 

services will be offered free of charge to Twp. residents. 
Mr. Updyke moved, seconded by 

Mr. Gearhart to increase Sheri 

Moyer’s hourly rate by $1.00. 

Motion carried unanimously. 

 

 C. EMS Coverage for 

MJT 

As of 6/1/13,  Barlow EMS will no longer exist.  Gettysburg and 

Littlestown Fire Companies are the only 2 EMS serving Mt. Joy 

residents.   

 

Mr. Gormont met with Alan Baldwin, Chief of Gettysburg Fire Co. 

to discuss re-routing response calls and was informed that Call 

Boxes will be redone.   

  

 D. Traffic Signal 

Permit Mylar, 

Balto. Pike and 

Heritage Dr. 

Letter presented from Grove Miller Engineering, Inc., dated 6/4/13. 

PennDot has requested timing change for traffic signals at the 

intersection of Baltimore Pike and Heritage Dr. and has approved 

revisions to the traffic signal permit plan. 

The Supervisors acknowledge that 

the Twp. is aware of the traffic signal 

timing changes and has no issues 

with the changes and agrees that Mr. 
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Gormont should sign the traffic 

signal permit plan. 

 

No identification is stated on the plan 

for the permitee, and who is 

responsible for all road signs and 

markings. 

 

 

 

Zoning Officer 

will investigate. 

 

 E. Comprehensive 

Plan – Rte. 97 

Corridor 

 

 

Supervisors reviewed each section of revised Comprehensive Plan.  

 

 

  

 

Supervisors to review edited version. 

Meetings will then be scheduled for 

the public to discuss changes. 

 

Next step is to look at zoning and 

ordinances to comply with changes 

to Comprehensive Plan. 

 

IV. Correspondence Susan Smith’s Letter dated 5/30/13 to Littlestown Borough 

regarding Worker’s Compensation Policy Premium. 

 

Littlestown has failed to acknowledge receipt of either of the 2 

letters sent. 

Supervisors will wait until Twp. 

hears from Littlestown Borough 

before any action will be taken. 

 

 

 

IV. Other Business     

 A. 4 way stop at 

Patterson, Sullivan 

and White Church 

Rds. 

Twp. engineer letter received stating there is no justification for a 4 

way stop at this intersection and providing documentation of support 

for the removal of the stop signs on White Church Rd. 

  

  V. Adjournment With no further business to be discussed by the Board, the meeting 

was adjourned at  8:34  p.m. 

  

            

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

            Susan C. Harbin 

            Secretary/Treasurer 

  


